ANNUAL DRINKING WATER QUALITY REPORT 2023

TOWN OF CAPE VINCENT WATER DISTRICT #6-A & #6-B Tibbett's point area

WATER SYSTEM FEDERAL PROGRAM I.D. #NY2230082

This report contains information about your drinking water and covers the calendar year 2023. Additional copies as well as supplemental information can be obtained at the Town of Cape Vincent Town Office, at 1964 NY State Route 12E and our website, townofcapevincent.org. Public meetings are held on the third Thursday of each month at 6:30 PM at the Recreation park at 602 South James street and questions and concerns can be addressed at that time also.

The water provided to your tap, through Water Districts #6, is drawn from the St. Lawrence River to the Village of Cape Vincent's Filtration Plant, located at County Route #6. For this reason, a copy of the Village's report is attached. All processes provided by the Village pertain to your water. There the water is filtered and disinfected and pumped to the Town and Village of Cape Vincent's 500,000-gallon storage tank located at 3306 Merchant road. Your water and pressure are provided by this tank. The district has 92 service taps.

The district is mandated by the NYS Department of Health to take 1 Coliform / E-Coli tests per month. We are proud that NONE of these tests have EVER tested positive, and your water meets all drinking water standards. In 2004 and continuing through the present, the New York State Department of Health mandated all water district's, to begin testing for Total Trihalomethanes and Haloacetic Acids, which are byproducts of drinking water chlorination. Please see village attached report for the testing.

In the year 2023 the districts metered 2,016,100 gallons into the system through the master meter. The metered sales to individuals in the district totaled 1,569,000 gallons for the same period. The difference of 447,100 can be contributed to flushing and or leaks.

RATE STRUCTURE

The rate charged for water district #6-A during the year 2023 are as follows. Water District #6-A is charged at \$5.60 per thousand gallons. Water district #6-A debt charge of \$107.02 a quarter. Water district #6-B is charged \$3.50 per thousand gallons. Water district #6-B debt charge of \$22.31 per EDU. Meters are read every quarter and bills are in the same time frame.

CLOSING

Thank you for allowing us to continue to provide your family with quality drinking water this year. In order to maintain a safe and dependable water supply we sometimes need to make improvements that will benefit all of our customers. We ask that all our customers help us protect our water sources, which are the heart of our community. Please call our office if you have questions.

Any questions about this report or your drinking water can be addressed by calling The Supervisor's Office at 315-654-3795 extension # 1 or the District water Superintendent, Keith Brass (315)-405-1893 or System's Operator John Lawrence at (315)778-1810. NYSDOH can be reached at 315-785-2277.

"This institution is an equal opportunity provider, and employer" (TDD) 1-800-662-1220